NEW FISHING REGULATIONS FOR BROOK TROUT IN LAKE SUPERIOR, LAKE
NIPIGON AND TRIBUTARIES

The Ministry of Natural Resources has made changes to fishing regulations for brook
trout that will take effect January 1, 2005. The new regulations are designed to address
declining brook trout populations in Lake Superior and Lake Nipigon.

Highlights of the changes are:

e Brook trout minimum size limit of 56 cm (22””) and a catch and possession limit of
one fish under a sport fishing licence and zero under a conservation licence will

apply to:

o Lake Superior (Division 23) and portions of all tributary streams to Lake
Superior in Divisions 21,33, 19, and 18 — check fishing summary for
details

o Lake Nipigon (Division 34) and all tributary streams to Lake Nipigon up
to the first barrier to migration.

e The open season for brook trout will be changed to the last Saturday in April to
Labour Day for:

o Lake Superior (Division 23) and portions of all tributaries to Lake
Superior in Divisions 33, 19, and 18 — check fishing summary for details

o The open season for brook trout in Division 21 will not change as it is
already from the last Saturday in April to Labour Day

o The open season for Division 34 will not be changed (i.e., the season will
remain open from the last Saturday in April to September 15™).

These regulation changes are needed to protect over-exploited brook trout populations
and to rehabilitate degraded fisheries in the short term. In the long term, the goal is to
develop a plan for conserving and rehabilitating naturally reproducing native brook trout
populations in areas where they were originally found and to provide guidelines for
maintaining a sustainable, quality recreational brook trout fishery.

With the implementation of these regulations the MNR’s expectation is for a significant
recovery of brook trout in Lake Superior and Lake Nipigon.

The 2005 Recreational Fishing Regulations Summary, complete with a comprehensive
list of all regulation changes in the province, will be available in MNR district offices and
licence issuing locations starting December XX, 2004.



Ontario residents are reminded that they must have a valid Outdoors Card and 2005
fishing licence. Non-residents must have a valid 2005 fishing licence before they may
fish in Ontario waters.
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